
I-123-001

Since publication of the SDEIS, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative, which is similar to Option A but with a number of

design refinements that address public and stakeholder concerns. The

Preferred Alternative would physically remove the existing Lake

Washington Boulevard eastbound on-ramp and westbound off-ramp and

the R.H. Thomson Expressway ramps. Access to Lake Washington

Boulevard by westbound SR 520 traffic would be moved to a new

intersection located on the Montlake Boulevard lid at 24th Avenue East.

 Chapter 2 of the Final EIS describes the Preferred Alternative and

Chapters 5 and 6 describe its environmental effects.

 

I-123-002

Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative that is most similar to Option A, but includes a

number of design refinements that minimize the effects presented in the

SDEIS. These refinements respond to comments made on the SDEIS

and to WSDOT’s work with many project stakeholders under Engrossed

Substitute Senate Bill (ESSB) 6392, which was passed by the

Washington State Legislature in 2010. See Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for

a description of the planning process and the Preferred Alternative. The

Preferred Alternative would not include construction of any new ramps in

the Arboretum, and would remove both the existing Lake Washington

Boulevard ramps and the R.H. Thomson Expressway ramps.

One of WSDOT’s key efforts under ESSB 6392 was to work with the

Arboretum and Botanical Garden Committee (ABCG), of which the

Arboretum Foundation is a member, to identify appropriate mitigation for

the impacts of the I-5 to Medina project on the Arboretum. This work

involved review of the Arboretum Master Plan and commitments by

WSDOT to provide funding toward a number of projects in the plan. This

8-month coordination effort resulted in the Arboretum Mitigation Plan,

which is included in Attachment 9 of the Final EIS.
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